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have ‘‘available for immediate use’’ 
any net or any piece of net that does 
not meet the minimum mesh size re-
quirement, or any net, or any piece of 
net, with mesh that is rigged in a man-
ner that is inconsistent with the min-
imum mesh size requirement. A net 
that is stowed in conformance with one 
of the methods specified in § 648.23(b) 
and that can be shown not to have been 
in recent use is considered to be not 
‘‘available for immediate use.’’ 

(f) The minimum net mesh require-
ment may apply to any portion of the 
net. The minimum mesh size and the 
portion of the net regulated by the 
minimum mesh size may be adjusted 
pursuant to the procedures in § 648.102. 

[76 FR 60629, Sept. 29, 2011] 

§ 648.109 Sea turtle conservation. 
Sea turtle regulations are found at 50 

CFR parts 222 and 223. 

[76 FR 60630, Sept. 29, 2011] 

§ 648.110 Summer flounder framework 
adjustments to management meas-
ures. 

(a) Within season management action. 
The MAFMC may, at any time, initiate 
action to add or adjust management 
measures within the Summer Floun-
der, Scup, and Black Sea Bass FMP if 
it finds that action is necessary to 
meet or be consistent with the goals 
and objectives of the FMP. 

(1) Adjustment process. The MAFMC 
shall develop and analyze appropriate 
management actions over the span of 
at least two MAFMC meetings. The 
MAFMC must provide the public with 
advance notice of the availability of 
the recommendation(s), appropriate 
justification(s) and economic and bio-
logical analyses, and the opportunity 
to comment on the proposed adjust-
ment(s) at the first meeting and prior 
to and at the second MAFMC meeting. 
The MAFMC’s recommendations on ad-
justments or additions to management 
measures must come from one or more 
of the following categories: Adjust-
ments within existing ABC control rule 
levels; adjustments to the existing 
MAFMC risk policy; introduction of 
new AMs, including sub-ACTs; min-
imum fish size; maximum fish size; 
gear restrictions; gear requirements or 

prohibitions; permitting restrictions; 
recreational possession limit; rec-
reational seasons; closed areas; com-
mercial seasons; commercial trip lim-
its; commercial quota system includ-
ing commercial quota allocation proce-
dure and possible quota set asides to 
mitigate bycatch; recreational harvest 
limit; specification quota setting proc-
ess; FMP Monitoring Committee com-
position and process; description and 
identification of essential fish habitat 
(and fishing gear management meas-
ures that impact EFH); description and 
identification of habitat areas of par-
ticular concern; regional gear restric-
tions; regional season restrictions (in-
cluding option to split seasons); re-
strictions on vessel size (LOA and 
GRT) or shaft horsepower; operator 
permits; any other commercial or rec-
reational management measures; any 
other management measures currently 
included in the FMP; and set aside 
quota for scientific research. Issues 
that require significant departures 
from previously contemplated meas-
ures or that are otherwise introducing 
new concepts may require an amend-
ment of the FMP instead of a frame-
work adjustment. 

(2) MAFMC recommendation. After de-
veloping management actions and re-
ceiving public testimony, the MAFMC 
shall make a recommendation to the 
Regional Administrator. The MAFMC’s 
recommendation must include sup-
porting rationale, if management 
measures are recommended, an anal-
ysis of impacts, and a recommendation 
to the Regional Administrator on 
whether to issue the management 
measures as a final rule. If the MAFMC 
recommends that the management 
measures should be issued as a final 
rule, it must consider at least the fol-
lowing factors and provide support and 
analysis for each factor considered: 

(i) Whether the availability of data 
on which the recommended manage-
ment measures are based allows for 
adequate time to publish a proposed 
rule, and whether the regulations 
would have to be in place for an entire 
harvest/fishing season; 

(ii) Whether there has been adequate 
notice and opportunity for participa-
tion by the public and members of the 
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affected industry in the development of 
recommended management measures; 

(iii) Whether there is an immediate 
need to protect the resource; and 

(iv) Whether there will be a con-
tinuing evaluation of management 
measures adopted following their im-
plementation as a final rule. 

(3) NMFS action. If the MAFMC’s rec-
ommendation includes adjustments or 
additions to management measures 
and, if after reviewing the MAFMC’s 
recommendation and supporting infor-
mation: 

(i) NMFS concurs with the MAFMC’s 
recommended management measures 
and determines that the recommended 
management measures should be issued 
as a final rule based on the factors in 
paragraph (a)(2) of this section, the 
measures will be issued as a final rule 
in the FEDERAL REGISTER. 

(ii) If NMFS concurs with the 
MAFMC’s recommended management 
measures and determines that the rec-
ommended management measures 
should be published first as a proposed 
rule, the measures will be published as 
a proposed rule in the FEDERAL REG-
ISTER. After additional public com-
ment, if NMFS concurs with the 
MAFMC recommendation, the meas-
ures will be published as a final rule in 
the FEDERAL REGISTER. 

(iii) If NMFS does not concur, the 
MAFMC will be notified in writing of 
the reasons for the non-concurrence. 

(4) Emergency actions. Nothing in this 
section is meant to derogate from the 
authority of the Secretary to take 
emergency action under section 305(e) 
of the Magnuson-Stevens Act. 

(b) [Reserved] 

[76 FR 60630, Sept. 29, 2011, as amended at 76 
FR 1849, Dec..29, 2011] 

Subpart H—Management 
Measures for the Scup Fishery 

SOURCE: 61 FR 43426, Aug. 23, 1996, unless 
otherwise noted. 

§ 648.120 Scup Annual Catch Limit 
(ACL). 

(a) The Scup Monitoring Committee 
shall recommend to the MAFMC sepa-
rate ACLs for the commercial and rec-
reational scup fisheries, the sum total 

of which shall be equal to the ABC rec-
ommended by the SSC. 

(1) Sector allocations. The commercial 
and recreational fishing sector ACLs 
will be established consistent with the 
allocation guidelines contained in the 
Summer Flounder, Scup, and Black 
Sea Bass FMP. 

(2) Periodicity. The scup commercial 
and recreational sector ACLs may be 
established on an annual basis for up to 
3 years at a time, dependent on wheth-
er the SSC provides single or multiple 
year ABC recommendations. 

(b) Performance review. The Scup 
Monitoring Committee shall conduct a 
detailed review of fishery performance 
relative to the sector ACLs at least 
every 5 years. 

(1) If one or both of the sector-spe-
cific ACLs is exceeded with a frequency 
greater than 25 percent (i.e., more than 
once in 4 years or any 2 consecutive 
years), the Scup Monitoring Com-
mittee will review fishery performance 
information and make recommenda-
tions to the MAFMC for changes in 
measures intended to ensure ACLs are 
not as frequently exceeded. 

(2) The MAFMC may specify more 
frequent or more specific ACL perform-
ance review criteria as part of a stock 
rebuilding plan following a determina-
tion that the scup stock has become 
overfished. 

(3) Performance reviews shall not 
substitute for annual reviews that 
occur to ascertain if prior year ACLs 
have been exceeded but may be con-
ducted in conjunction with such re-
views. 

[76 FR 60631, Sept. 29, 2011] 

§ 648.121 Scup Annual Catch Target 
(ACT). 

(a) The Scup Monitoring Committee 
shall identify and review the relevant 
sources of management uncertainty to 
recommend ACTs for the commercial 
and recreational fishing sectors as part 
of the scup specification process. The 
Scup Monitoring Committee rec-
ommendations shall identify the spe-
cific sources of management uncer-
tainty that were considered, technical 
approaches to mitigating these sources 
of uncertainty, and any additional rel-
evant information considered in the 
ACT recommendation process. 
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